
 
Thursday 22 September 2022 

 
This week’s PB4L Focus: Communicating Kindly and demonstrating Acts of Kindness   
 

 This week  students have been discussing ‘kindness’. Some discussion points included  
● What is ‘telling tales’?  

● How is telling tales unkind / hurtful?  

● What can we do if we hear tales?  

● What is the difference between a rumor / gossip?  
Kindness improves bringing people and communities together and decreases hatred, negativity, and 

jealousy. 

You may like to continue these discussion  points with your child at home.  
 
He aha te aha?  What’s on top? - with Mr Kaiser.  
 

Countdown to End of Term 
Next week is the final week of term, with school closing on Friday 30 September, for a 2 week break.  
We are always aware that by the end of a term children are tired and sometimes therefore find it more 
difficult to self-manage small issues of disagreement in the playground. Children are also more likely to 
injure themselves near the end of term. Please be aware that teachers understand this and do our best to 
support children. Ministry of Education data tells us that Weeks 8 and 9 of term 3 are the worst weeks for 
children experiencing behaviour problems and official Stand Down from school. If your children are tired, 
grumpy, upset then this may be due to being tired and ready for a break.  

 

School Assemblies 
To help reduce the spread of Covid-19 and other airborne viruses we have held our 
weekly Assembly via Google Meets as a Virtual School Assembly. Tomorrow will be our 
last Virtual Assembly as we return to in person assemblies as of next week. Parents are 
more than welcome to join us for our weekly assembly on Friday afternoons.  
 
 

 
Caretaker Vacancy at School  
It is with regret that I share with everyone that our wonderful 
caretaker, Glenn Tonkin, is leaving us in October. Glenn is moving out 
of Auckland to Paeroa, to a new home and new job. Therefore we are 
now looking for a caretaker. We have advertised on Seek (see below).      
If you are interested, or if you know anyone who might be, please 

either apply on Seek or contact the school office.  
The position suits a male or female with good levels of fitness, good general handy skills 
and high expectations for a clean, well kept school.  
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
School Board Meeting held last night 
 The new Tirimoana School Board met last night, beginning their 3 year journey 
to support and oversee the governance of the school, and along with the 
Principal, ensuring that everything that needs to be done gets done - legally, 
ethically, and as well as possible in the best interests of its students.  
 
Congratulations to Matt Britton who was elected Presiding Member.   

 
 

Queen Elizabeth II Memorial Day in Aotearoa New Zealand  
 
New Zealand will observe a one-off public holiday on Monday, September 26, 
to mark our memorial service for the Queen.  
 
School will be closed on Monday.  

 
 
Daylight saving begins on the weekend  
Daylight saving time 2022 in New Zealand will begin at 2:00 am on 
Sunday, 25 September. Clocks go forward 1 hour  

 
 
 

PTA Meeting Tuesday 27 September: 7.30pm in the staffroom- All welcome   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 

Year 0 Amelia Carter  Healani Esau   

 
Next week is Chinese language week: Try some phrases at home.  
 

    
 
 
Out of Zone enrolments for 5-year-olds coming to school in Terms 1 and 2 2023 need to be 
submitted by Wednesday 28 September 2022. 

All Out of Zone 5-year-old enrolments for the following priorities need to be submitted to the school 
by Wednesday 28 September 2022.  This is part of the out of zone procedures set down by the 
Ministry of Education. 

This only applies to 5-Year-olds who have not pre enrolled. 

If your child is already at school at other year levels, you do not need to reapply. 

If a ballot is required, it will be held on Wednesday 19th October 2022. 

If you have already notified school that your Out of Zone child will be coming to school in 2023 then you do not 
need to reapply. 

Please contact Mrs Hammond, dale.hammond@tirimoana.school.nz  if you have any questions. 

mailto:dale.hammond@tirimoana.school.nz


 

 

After School Care- 1 full time position available for Term 4  

After School Care as 1 full time afternoon (3-6pm) vacancy available for Term 4 
Please contact Tracey Simonsen  on 027 249 2428 or email 

funafter3@gmail.com   
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https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__waitakerecricket.co.nz_register&d=DwMFaQ&c=_Zm2Kb9yJrso4r0-N78Ezl-a6DfgMbIISn5tZXXqWk4&r=NkyNB5AzKfxd2kxvsOyzgYXEasWX5ZAG2WQBQMbvmG8&m=huhe5lxCha5luhUXoUC7TzvJLhk30GP71geVcqBuiPuQuPsjxs9qFlXQoXN3zXXL&s=c4DKXKeNfem4y-Rss93uP8vTkTAR0f8xC4dIUPMmFRE&e=


 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


